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	NEW SEWICKLEY TOWNSHIP

	Supervisor's Meeting                              June 5, 2018

	Bank Balance 06/01/18 
 $1,322,802.32
	Receipts & Credits 
  $141,001.07 

	  Expenditures
  $387,311.64
	Bank Balance 06/30/18
  $1,076,491.75      

	The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors, held at the Township Municipal Building, was called to order by Chairman Greg Happ at 6:35 P.M.  Present were Vice Chairman Duane Rape, Supervisors Brian Giles, Tom Applequist and Fritz Retsch.   Also present were Manager Walter Beighey Jr., Secretary Patricia Pfaff, Treasurer Elois Nadzak, Solicitor Alford Steff, Engineer Heather Dodson, Police Chief Ronald Leindecker, Road Foreman Tom Milligan, Joe Schwab, Bob Crissinger, Casey Bowers, Keith Pisarcik, Cindy Spencer, Theresa Magness, Wes Magness, Dan Swartz, Albert Horn, Greg Carney, Gail Murray, Terrie Baumgardner, Thad Papanich, David Bauman, Lisa Bauman, Walt Everly, Don Hadfield, John Hayes, Todd Bonzo, Stephen Wolff, Jenny Fessler, John McCollums, Linda Breen, Susan Sande, Eduardo Sande, Bob Tatko, Becky Kretschmann, Sharon Klaiber, Randall Klaiber, Tony Rich, Bob Oles, Jim Keener and Bill Castor
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	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Motion by Applequist, seconded by Giles, to approve the minutes of the May 1, 2018 regular meeting as written.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.
Motion by Retsch, seconded by Happ, to pay the bills from the General Account, May 2nd through May 31st for $168,186.62 and as of June 5th for $164,952.51 with the signing of the checks following the meeting.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor. 

Chief Leindecker presented the following two citizenship awards.

On January 29, 2018, Susan Sande, from Glen Rape Road, witnessed an individual throw a brick into the neighbor’s house and climb in a window.  Mrs. Sande in turn called the police and gave a detailed description of the suspect, the vehicle and the direction of travel when he fled the scene.  In turn the police were able to apprehend the suspect. Chief Leindecker said without Mrs. Sande acting so fast and giving such a detailed description, the police department would likely not been able to apprehend the suspect.  
On February 7, 2018, there was a heavy snowfall. Two semi-tractor trailer trucks were stuck and unable to move and had traffic backed up at the intersection of Lovi Road and Freedom Crider Road.  Chief Leindecker said PennDOT was not available nor the Township Road Department. Mr. Craig Wick came along in his personal vehicle that was equipped with a plow and a salt bed and asked what was needed. Mr. Wick did not hesitate and began plowing the intersection to the red light in Cranberry Township and came back and did the opposite direction.

Chief Leindecker presented both Mrs. Sande and Mr. Wick a plaque and a medal of honor from the American Police Hall of Fame.           
Tony Rich, life member of the Rochester Sportsman Club, reported that the Sportsman’s Club was informed that one of the supervisors had complained of shooting on a Sunday early in the morning and had suggested that the Township adopt an ordinance prohibiting any shooting that early on Sunday mornings.

Mr. Rich advised the Supervisors, that under the PA Game Law Title 34, the Township is not permitted to adopt such an ordinance. He said that it was probably someone crow hunting and not target practicing.
Supervisor Rape told Mr. Rich that they were not respecting their neighbors.
Bob Oles, member of Rochester Sportsman Club, submitted to the Supervisors copies of the Pa Laws relating to firearms, a copy of the Constitution of the Commonwealth of PA and also Title 18 from the PA Crimes Code.  Mr. Oles advised that Title 18, PA CRIMES CODES, section 4501 prohibits the Township from adopting a noise ordinance.   
Mr. Jim Keener, member of the Club, said that he oversees the range, and believes it was someone shooting crows.
Supervisor Retsch asked if they would consider shooting at later times on Sunday.
Mr. Oles, asked what time Supervisor Rape thought would be appropriate and he stated 12:00 p.m.

Motion by Applequist, seconded by Retch, to contract with Towne Answering Service to handle the Township Text Notification System at a cost of $350.00 for setup fees and an additional $375.00 per quarter.  Anything over 1500 residents will be an additional $1.00 per household.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.

Motion by Rape, seconded by Happ, to authorize the solicitor to advertise for a Yard Waste Ordinance once the Township receives a response from DEP after their legal department reviews it.   Vote of 5 to 0 in favor. 
Motion by Rape, seconded by Applequist, to authorize the solicitor to draft an Ordinance for retirement benefits for all Non-Represented Employees.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.

Motion by Rape, to adopt Resolution 06-18 accepting the Pennsylvania Infrastructure loan agreement for $800,000.00 at an interest rate of 2.25%.  Motion failed for a lack of a second.
Supervisor Retsch would like to study it further to see where the money would come from to pay the loan, and Supervisor Applequist said he suggested having  a 3rd party from PSATS look into it and for the Township to come up with a 10 year plan.
Supervisor Rape said he understands the concerns, but asked how you can draw up a 10 year plan when there is no consistency.
Manager Beighey advised that the Board has one year to accept the loan.  Chairman Happ said he would like to have this done by next month.

Motion by Retsch, seconded by Giles to set a public hearing for September 27, at 6:00 for the seven year review of the Agricultural Security.

Motion by Rape, seconded by Happ, to approve upon the recommendation by the Pennsylvania Department of Military and Veterans Affair to continue the exemption of Ralph E. Cordes, of real estate property taxes at his 244, Blackswoods Road address.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.  
Motion by Happ, seconded by Giles, to accept the resignation of Jeremy Conley as part time police officer.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.
Motion by Giles, seconded by Retsch, to hire two part time police officers at the probation wage of $10.00 per hour.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.  
Police Chief Ronald Leindecker read the police department’s monthly report for May 2018, which included the number of police calls, vehicle maintenance, arrests and citations issued.
It was agreed to set June 15th to begin the interviews for the Road Department’s new employee.
Road Foreman Tom Milligan reported that Klein Road was milled and filled. 
Township Engineer, Heather Dodson, reported on the following:

· All of Baker’s previously issued comments for Castlebrook’s revised subdivision plan has been acceptably addressed. There have been no changes from May.
· Baker reviewed the Todd Bonzo Plan of Subdivision and had a couple technical comments to be addressed. These comments were submitted to the surveyor and the Township. 
· All of ETP’s Freedom Compressor Station engineering comments were acceptably addressed by both ETP and CEC.

· Baker received a response letter from PennEnergy and all Baker’s comments were acceptably addressed. Baker advised that an approved PaDOT Highway Occupancy permit must be submitted to the Township.
· On April 17th Baker received a revised land development plan from Castlebrook.  Baker issued review comments and requested sidewalk/street cross sections.  To date, Baker has not received a response.     
Albert Horn, Chairman of the Planning Commission reported that the Planning Commission made their recommendation to the Board of Supervisors for PennEnergy’s Conditional Use Request for Well Pad B07.
Motion by Rape, seconded by Giles, to approve the Todd Bonzo Plan of Subdivision contingent upon the surveyor making all the corrections requested by the Beaver County Planning Commission and the Township Engineer.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.
Chairman Horn from the Planning Commission informed the Board that the Planning Commission reviewed the Bonzo Plan but did not approve it the night of their meeting because they were waiting for an interpretation on a legal technicality from 20 years ago.  He advised that the Township Planner and Engineer has since addressed the concerns.  He said based on all the information that has been received, he feels comfortable with the Board approving it. 
Lisa Bauman reported on the following:

· Introduced new members, John McCollum, Theresa Magness and Sharon Klaiber all of whom the Board appointed earlier in the year.
· Community Day Plans are moving along.

· Approximately 40 people attend movie night.

· To date they have received $5,925.00 in donations for the amphitheater.

Motion by Happ, seconded by Giles, to authorize the solicitor to advertise for bids for the amphitheater.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.

Resident, Jenny Fessler, voiced her concern that the Recreation Board needed to look into the parking situation in Green Valley Park.  She also questioned who was responsible for the dugouts.  She was told that it’s the baseball/softball organizations.
There was discussion about the cost and paying for the amphitheater. Supervisor Retsch suggested allotting the Recreation Board $40,000.00, and then taking it out of their allotment given to them.
The Board received a copy of the building and zoning permits that were issued in the month of May.
Supervisor Rape said that he and the manager took a lot of time to work on the loan and now the board wouldn’t even second the motion. He said he didn’t understand why.   Chairman Happ, said that he was asked by the other members to have more time to look into it, and that’s why he did not second the motion.
Motion by Rape, seconded by Giles, to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 7:58 P.M.  Vote of 5 to 0 in favor.
                                   Respectfully,
                                   Patricia Pfaff
                                   Secretary

	
	

	
	

	
	

	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


